
 

MEETING OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT ON MONDAY, MAY 26TH 2025 

AGREED REPORT 

The Principal’s written report was circulated to Board members in advance of the meeting and 
provided an extensive briefing on a wide range of activities within the college. These included:  

- The fantastic work of staff in their engagement with Senior Cycle Redevelopment and 
their participation in the school-based component to support the redevelopment of MFL 
at senior cycle, in conjunction with the National Council for Curriculum and 
Assessment 

- The superb efforts of staff in progressing student learning and reflection through the 
development of a digital plan and the school self-evaluation process 

- The wonderful celebration of student achievement through the college’s award and 
graduation ceremonies 

- The very promising student leadership capacity, through the successful appointment of 
next year’s Student Prefect Team and the extraordinary work of all the student 
leadership teams to date 

- The continued successes of students in representing the school in a wide variety of 
sports and competitions and the wonderful range of extracurricular activities provided 
by teachers for students 

- The wide array of activities and ongoing plans of the LCA and Transition Year students 
- The wonderful support of the Parents Association in all the college’s initiatives 
- The excellent work of our students, staff and parents in the review of school policies. 

The Board adopted and approved the following:  

− Child Safe-Guarding Statement and Risk Assessment 
− School Tours Policy 

The Child Protection Oversight Report (CPOR) was presented to the Board. 

The Board wished Ms. Denise Dunleavy well on the announcement of her retirement, and Ms. 
Catherine McDonald on the announcement of her resignation and sincerely thanked them for 
their enormous contribution to the college over their many years of service.  

The Board wished the college’s 3rd and 6th Year students every success in their upcoming state 
examinations. 

The Board sent its condolences to those who have lost loved ones recently and wished well to 
all staff on leave.  

The next meeting of the BOM will be held on June 16th at 7pm in the college. 


